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January 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We are open for all children but we understand in the light of infection and transmission rates in 
Newham and the discovery of the more transmissible variant of coronavirus that many of you may 
not wish to bring your child to nursery at the current time. 
 
Every child at Oliver Thomas has a key person allocated to them. That person will support you with 
our home learning offer. There will be a scheduled telephone call every week. 
 
We want to provide the best quality remote learning in order that we may support your child whilst 
staying at home. We know that receiving face to face education is best for children’s and young 
people’s mental health and for their educational achievement. We sincerely hope that with the 
efforts we are all making to contain the virus, children and young people across England will be back 
in the nursery, spending time with their friends and teachers, and getting back into the rhythms of 
the school year again soon.  
 
In the meantime, stay safe and we will see you all soon. 
 
With warm wishes, 
 
The Oliver Thomas Team  
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